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STATEMENT FROM MAYOR LORI E. LIGHTFOOT ON ROE V. WADE 
 
"Tonight, I join the chorus of millions of people nationwide who are sickened and 
enraged to learn that the Supreme Court has seemingly voted to strike down Roe v. 
Wade. This landmark decision has paved the way for women in need of reproductive 
care to access safe abortions for decades and importantly, decide for themselves the 
circumstances under which they chose to bear children. If this draft opinion becomes 
the law of the land, women and their families will suffer, needlessly.   
 
And make no mistake, this decision will reverse the gains that women have made in the 
workplace and every other aspect of their lives since the Court first decided Roe.  Also, 
the architects of this destruction will not stop at a woman's right to choose. The Court's 
draft opinion will establish a precedent for gutting the legal underpinnings used to 
protect against gender-based discrimination overall including women's rights, trans 
rights, immigrant rights, and of course, the right to same-sex and interracial marriage. 
This decision truly epitomizes the dangers that exist at the intersection of racism and 
sexism. 
 
This Court truly does not care about settled legal precedent or its legitimacy as an 
independent body. The zeal with which Alito writes on behalf of the majority about the 
end of Roe leaves no doubt that the right-wing majority cares more about politics than 
the law. For shame. 
 
I also want to speak directly to those who are feeling the real-world impacts of these 
seismic shifts. We see you and we want you to know that your rights, your 
circumstances, and your choices matter. Chicago will continue to be a haven for those 
seeking access to the full range of safe reproductive care. We will also continue to fight 
in Chicago to protect the right to choose, and will not stop fighting to protect this right 
in our surrounding counties and states. Do not let this setback be a lasting defeat. 
People of goodwill still have the most important tool in our democracy — the right to 
vote. We will and we must vote them out." 
 

### 

 

mailto:press@cityofchicago.org

